
 

 

PRESIDENTôS REPORT: Dave Johnson 
 

 Greetings Club and welcome to Fall.  We had a busy schedule last month.  Iôm always proud 

of our response to the many parades and car displays this time of the year.  Thank you, Bud Swart-

wood, for doing a fine job.  I want to thank all 57 members for attending a very hot meeting last 

month.  The weather should be getting cooler -- I hope.  At our house, we have gone from our sum-

mer bedspread, to our winter comforter, and then back to the summer spread again, so who knows!!  

The last meeting I showed you our new website which you can now browse into by either typing sdmodelaclub.com 

or sandiegomodelaclub.com on your Internet Explorer i.e., IE, Chrome, Firefox or Safari explorers.  The latest Quail 

Call will now be found on the new website. I will now be your webmaster after retiring as president, but please be 

patient as I collect new photos of you and your vehicle for the memberôs pages.   Thank you Banquet Committee, led 

by Selena Forman, for moving forward with ñA Gatsby Affairò banquet for January 9, 2016.  Itôs going to be the 

Beeôs Knees and I can hardly wait!  I am happy to report the nominating committee volunteers, led by Valarie Ba-

sham, are looking for good candidates to fill all board and committee positions for the next year.  Itôs not too late for 

you to be part of the operation of this great club. Many have already come forward to volunteer, and I want to thank 

you for supporting the club.  Barb and Fred Dacy were not at the October meeting and missed out on the $50.00 

membership drawing.  The drawing is now for $60.00, one of the highest in some time, so I hope to see you all at the 

November 13th meeting!  Please fill our the Membership Dues Form and the Installation Banquet Form and re-

turn them to Roxy at the next meeting with your check made payable to SDMAFC. You can write just one check for 

both. THANKS!   Thatôs about it for this month, so letôs keep having fun and having Model A days!! 
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P.O. BOX 19805 SAN DIEGO, CA. 92159                                                                                     NOVEMBER  2015 

San Diego Model A Ford Club Inc. 
Celebrating over 50 years of Model Aôing 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  Mark your calendar  

  

     NOVEMB ER:  8   Fall Back Festival Downtown 

          11  Veteranôs Day 

              13   Business Meeting 7 pm San Carlos Rec. 

          26   Happy Thanksgiving 

        

 DECEMBER:  5  North Park Parade 

     11   Business Meeting 7 pm San Carlos Rec. 

                12  Pacific Beach Holiday Parade 

           20  La Jolla Parade 2pm ??? 

       

 JANUARY 2016 : 4  Joint Board Meeting @ Biebers 

           9  Installation Banquet 

Happy  

Thanksgiving 

 

As long as 

youôre not a 

TURKEY 

DUES 

ARE DUE  

DEC. 31, 2015 

$30.00  

THANK YOU! 

MAKE YOUR  

BANQUET RESERVATION 

NOW 

$25.00 PER MEMBER 



 

 

            QUAIL CALL  
 

Published monthly by San Diego Model A Ford Club 

All articles submitted for publication should reach the editor  

before the 25th of each month.  All articles become the property  

of San Diego Model A Ford Club and are subject to corrections  

or revisions.  Permission granted to reprint articles.   

 

You will find past and present issue of the Q.C. on the website 

EDITOR  
Valarie Basham                    

 9271 Huntington Ave. 

San Diego, Ca.  92123-3124 

(858) 278-6317 

E-mail:dcmomof12@aol.com 
 

WEB SITE 
     www.sdmodelaclub.com 

Mike Richardson  (619) 733-9535 

2015 BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN  

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN  
 

Membership     Ed Woodruff &         (619) 660-8252 

      Peggy Dalby             (858) 566-1939 

Fashions     Nayola Bieber   (858) 530-2336 

Historian      Penny Smiley   (619) 440-0374 

Refreshments     Shari Hughes            (619) 723-6171  

Cor. Secretary     Karen Wittkop   (619) 442-5552 

Property     Reen Kotas          (858) 278-8178 

Ways & Means   Ed Poffenberger   (858) 279-7200 

Merchandise     Betsy Johnson           (619) 280-2492 

Rec. Rep.     JudyJo Beardslee      (619) 465-9513 

Defender,      Ray Beardslee           (619) 465-9513 

Mail-box      Ray Beardslee           (619) 465-9513 

So. Ca. Rep.     John Frazee               (760) 729-4865 

CLUB MAILING ADDRESS:  P.O. BOX 19805 SAN DIEGO, CA. 92159 

  Model A Restorers Club 
       

      6721 Merriman Road,  

       Garden Grove Michigan 48135 

  (734) 427-9050 

 

E-mail: modelarestorers@sbcglobal.net  

Website:  www.modelaford.org  
Dues are $45.00  per calendar year.   

BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

 

PRESIDENT       Dave Johnson          (619) 921-9405   

VICE PRES.      Bud Swartwood      (619) 579-6726  

SECRETARY     Judy Boyer   (619) 224-5386 

TREASURER     Roxy Faust   (619) 297-1424 

TOURS               Paul Winchester      (619) 669-0737 

TECHNICAL     Arlyn Bieber  (858) 530-2336 

PAST PRES.      Vern Schwebke        (619) 697-6945 
 
 Board Meetings are held quarterly: see Quail 

 Call for dates and location.  All member are 

 welcome to attend, just let the host or hostess 

 know you are coming. 

Model A Ford Club of America 
 

250 S. Cypress Street 

La Habra, Ca. 90631-5515                                                                                              

(562) 697-2712 

 

E-mail: info@mafca.com 

Website:  www.mafca.com 

Dues are $40.00  per calendar year. 

BUSINESS MEETING HELD THE 2ND FRIDAY   San Carlos Recreation Center 

OF EACH MONTH AT 7:00 PM      6445 Lake Badin Ave. 

          San Diego, Ca.            (619) 527-3443 

The San Diego Model A Ford Club was first founded in 1957 by a few dedicated Model A owners.  Our pur-

pose is to help preserve the Model A, which was in production by the Ford Motor Company from 1928-1931.    

Ownership of a Model A is not a requirement for membership in the club.  Membership dues are $30.00 per 

calendar year.  Membership in one of the National Clubs is mandatory (either MARC or MAFCA) and the re-

sponsibility of each member.  Contact information  to join a National Club is listed below:  



 

 

 

A Gatsby Affair  
Itôs going to be the Beeôs Knees 

The Event of the Year  
 

INSTALLATION BANQUET 2016  

DATE :  January 9, 2016      TIME:   5:30 to 10:30 

WHERE :  CROWNE PLAZA HOTEL   2270 Hotel Circle North 

       San Diego, Ca  92108        PHONE: 619 297 1101 
 

  Menu:  SLICED GRILLED TRI TIP  Served with Wild Mushroom WhiskeySauce  
  
  OVEN ROASTED PORK LOIN    Topped with Roasted Apples and Fennel  
 

  SCAMPI STYLE CHICKEN  Served with Garlic, Capers, Tomatoes, Tarragon and                               

 White Wine Beurre Blanc 

    

  VEGETARIAN AVAILABLE  
 

  $25.00 per person 

Look for more order forms in next monthôs Quail Call! 

 

 

Name__________________________Menu Item_____________Price________ 

 

Name__________________________Menu Item_____________Price________ 
 

For additonal orders pleae use the back of this form.                       TOTAL__________                                                                                

 

 

Make checks payable to : San Diego Model A Ford Club  
 

Contact Carol Weckman 858 279 0596 or Selena Forman 858 603 9721 to place your order  

 

by phone or for any further information you may need. 
 

CHANGE:  Parking is $2.   Just tell the attendant what party you are with.   

Same reserved Parking in back for Model A Cars and anyone needing close parking.  

Order form  



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

  

  

 

  

 
 

 

 

GENERAL MEETING OF  

SAN DIEGO MODEL A FORD CLUB INC.  
  October  9, 2015 

 

Call to Order - The meeting was called to order by President, Dave Johnson at 7:00 p.m. and was fol-

lowed by the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag.   

Presidentôs Report - Dave announced the need for people to volunteer to serve on the Board and to serve 

on all of the various committees for next year.  Our club needs your help in order to continue to exist and 

offer all of the activities we have come to enjoy.  Please give some time to the club and volunteer for one of the many jobs.  

The committee chairmen and directors jobs are listed on the second page of every Quail Call.  He further announced that Vala-

rie Basham would be in charge of the nominating committee and a clip board was passed around for signing up for positions.  

Dave informed us that his beautiful car is featured in the Hemmings Motor News Calendar for 2016.  It is the December car.  

Congratulations Dave!  Dave also told us about the web page he has created for our club.  He has encouraged us to look it up 

on the internet and to offer any suggestions.  What a great job he has done!  The next business of order concerned the January 

banquet headed by Selena Forman.  She announced that she had a coed committee.  The theme will be A Gatsby Affair.  It will 

take place on Saturday, January 9th at the Crowne Plaza Hotel from 5:30-10:30.  There was discussion on the cost each member 

was to pay.  It was voted upon and the decision was that each member of the club would pay $25 to come to the event and the 

club would pick up the rest of the bill.  If you were not a member you would have to pay full price.  Selena informed us that 

there would be a $2 fee for parking per vehicle that evening.  Minutes -  The minutes of the September 2015 meeting taken by 

Joan Minnick were approved as written in the Quail Call.  Thank you Joan!  Treasurer - Roxy Faust presented the bills for the 

month.  It was moved and seconded that the bills be allowed. They are to be paid in full.  Refreshments -  Joan Dainer thanked 

those that brought goodies this evening. Ways and Means - Ed Poffenberger had lot of great items this time for the drawing -  

one ticket for the banquet, one gallon of Delo 40 weight oil, Model A Christmas ornaments, zipper tote bag, Henry Ford tote 

bag and a Dutch apple pie from Julian - yum!  Parades - Bud Swartwood reminded us of the upcoming parades and events - 

Gillespie Field Antique Planes and Cars (October 10), 5th Avenue Auto Showcase (October 11) - Fred Crone and Bud Swart-

wood will promote the event on Channel 7, Boo Parade  (Oct. 24), Fall Back Festival (Nov. 8), North Park Holiday Parade 

(Dec. 5) and La Jolla Community and Holiday Parade (Dec. 13).  Lots of activities to get involved in.  Come join in on the fun!  

Tours - Paul Winchester reminded the club about the tour to Fallbrook to be lead by Stan and Judy Boyer on Oct. 3rd.  We will 

be going to Grand Traditions followed by lunch  and a drive into downtown Fallbrook to see the displays of scarecrows.  He 

told us about the upcoming MAFCA convention to be held on June 24th.  All of us should consider going - drive your Model A 

or your modern.  A number of club members are planning to attend.  It will take 5 days to get there, 5 days at the event , and 5 

days to get home.  He announced that Stan Boyer has volunteered to be nominated to be tour director next year. Thank you, 

Stan!  The next person on the agenda was Patty Winchester.  She told us that the food bill for the picnic on the Model A Ford 

Days event went over the allowed budget that she had been given because of  the change in the number of  people that were 

coming.  The club voted in favor to cover the amount of money that was spent.  Club Apparel - Betsy Johnson had items of 

apparel in the kitchen, including hats, that we could buy.  She said that she would be happy to take any orders.  Quail Call - 

Valarie Basham reminded us about dues and our e-mail addresses.  She also spoke to us about volunteering for offices.  Mem-

bership -  Ed Woodruff announced that Janet and Richard Books just joined our club and welcomed them.  We also would like 

to welcome Don Henry.  Our members hope that you will join us on one of our tours or parades.  Participate as much as you 

are able and we think that you will have fun!  Fashions - Nayola  Bieber  shared with us a period manôs suit.  It had wide la-

pels, and wide legs.  She also had a period wool felt manôs hat.  Clothes were so different then.  The womenôs dresses changed 

each year - 1928 dropped waists, 1929 cut on bias and no belts, 1930 the waistline shows, 1931 the dresses were belted or 

sashed, they had no zippers -only buttons, hooks and snaps.  Technical - Bob Weckman did a great job taking over for Arlyn 

Bieber.  He told us about the emergency brake carrier plate and how the 1930 lugs which were added onto the outer flange 

gave extra support to the emergency  brake band.  If you have the old style it  would be a good idea to find the 1930 carrier 

plate that has the lugs.  There are left and right carriers so be sure to get the correct one or ones and put them on the correct 

sides.  Drawing - Our drawing this month was $50.  The names pulled were Fred and Barbara Dacy.  They werenôt here, in 

fact they were missed .  There will be more money in the pot for next 

month so be sure to be present, have on your nametag and you may be the 

next big winner.  Defender - Ray Beardslee reminded us that we do have 

a club library with national club magazines, etc.  There are also videos on 

Model A restoration.  Joke -  Sigh, we had none - Ric Bonnoront was 

not here.  You were missed! 

Adjournment -  The meeting was closed in due form by Dave 

Johnson at 8:45. 

Respectfully submitted,   Judy Boyer, Secretary 

   

 

HAPPY  

THANKSGIVING 



 

 

TOURS: Paul Winchester     
 

Saturday October 3rd 2015 was a great tour to the ñGrand Traditions Estate and Gardensò in Fall-

brook, lead by Stan and Judy Boyer. The grounds were spectacular, no water shortage there.  Lunch 

was at the Garden Center Café just down the street. After lunch several car loads went into old down 

town Fallbrook to walk around and look at the scarecrows, the day was great. Thanks Stan and Judy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mileage goes to, driving their Model Aôs,  Ed Woodruff & Peggy 

Dalby, Dave & Betsy Johnson, Ray & Judy Jo Beardsley, Jim & Jer-

riann Taber, Ron & Joyce Peterson, Bob & Jeanette Bowie, Arlyn & 

Nayola Bieber, Clyde Marion, Stan & Judy Boyer, Paul & Patty Win-

chester, and Joe Ambros in his 1929 Dodge, driving there modern 

cars, Bob & Carol Weckman with Roger & Eleanore Phillips, Mike & 

Karen Richardson, Valarie Basham. For a total in attendance of 

twenty seven.  Thanks Stan& Judy for a GRAND tour! 

 
I did not prepare a Tour for November or December, due to 
the Holidays, if there is someplace you would like to go in 
November or December please let me know and Iõll try to 
work it in. Paul  
 


